

Our kids are made of sturdy stuff! Well done to them all for enduring pretty awful weather this half term. Parents have also had to clean a lot of dirty shoes and wash lots of muddy gear. The 10.30 Dads have the right idea bringing warm soups and food to while away the time!!

It has been a joy to see our young starters beginning to develop the love of swinging the golf club then connecting with the ball and on the tennis front "Watch out Davies Cup" we definitely have some contenders for the future.

Thanks to our coaching teams and helpers for a great half term and for keeping kids coats, hats and gloves on during freezing weather. And thanks to Charlie for keeping the New Hall clean.

We were very sad having to cancel our golf tournament, but hopefully the spring term will give us better weather and we can work to a long awaiting golf tournament.

Enjoy the holidays, we wish you all a very Happy Christmas and look forward to seeing you in the New Year for more golf and tennis.

Best wishes Fiona and Sheila



This term proved challenging for many keen young golfers not forgetting how equally challenging it was for the parents to motivate not only themselves but their child. However, we can gleam many positives from the term ranging from technical improvements to high scores in skill tests and without forgetting a hole in one from Archie in reception.

Both Sam and I sat down and had a lengthy chat about all of these things and we are nominated the children below who have impressed us in their golf game.

Congratulations to all the winners, who's going to be next half term's winners?

Merry Christmas and a Happy New year $\mathcal{H}arry \mathcal{E}_T Saw$



Well done to the juniors that have taken part in the Saturday tennis sessions this term. Despite some poor weather at times we have been able to continue working hard on improving our junior's tennis skills by making good use of the Hall Grove facilities!!!

I am very pleased to see the children rallying for longer when playing within their sessions, on that note I would like to congratulate the following players.

Congratulations to this term's winners!!

Merry Christmas everyone and see you all in the New Year. Megan & Tim

GOLF & TENNIS AWARDS Congratulations to all our star players... **Golf & Tennis Experience** Player of the month: Golf Tennis Date September Archie Livingstone Luca Smith Most improved player of the month: Golf **Tennis** Oliver Robinson Vilas Dabasia **Date September** Best behaved player of the month Golf **Tennis** Date September Freddy Clark Cecillia Sheppard

Golf & Tennis Starter					
Best player of the month:					
	Golf	Tennis			
Date September	Lois Pigden-Bennett	William Long			
Most improved player of the month:					
	Golf	Tennis			
Date September	Zayna Van Der Zijl	Zayna Van Der Zijl			
Best behaved player of the month					
	Golf	Tennis			
Date	Ben Georgiou	Jemima Jackson			

Golf Step Up
:

Date September	Kate Coleman		Most improved Miel Kumar
Best behaved player of the month: Rory Coleman			

Tennis Step Up					
Date September	Best player Jack McKinnen	Most improved Jack Coleman			
Best behaved player of the month					
Date	Jack Coleman				

NOTICE BOARD



Items for sale etc.

If you have second hand clubs/tennis clubs from earlier years that you would like to sell, please let us know, we can advertise them here for you in next month's newsletter.

Second hand Golf clubs to buy:

Second hand tennis rackets to buy:

Brand new golf clubs and bags available from The Berkshire Golf Club, Swinley Road, Ascot. SL5 8AY. Tel 01344 622351 ask for Harry, Sam or Alex.

Contact details for FOHG Tennis and Golf FOHGtennisgolf@gmail.co.uk